
 

 

 

 

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 

 

LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 181 of 2023 
 

Our Ref:  TM/PYD/0001/23 

 

 

29 September 2023 

 

 

 

Removal of Vessels and moorings from near Sirens waterpolo club in  

St. Paul's Bay 

   

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners and owners of 

vessels, that a keep clear area and fairway is being established near Sirens waterpolo 

club. 

 

The keep clear are being establisher is formed by the imaginary lines joining the points 

1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8 and the intermediate coastline, as shown on the attached chart. 

 

Points   Latitude (N)   Longitude (E) 

 

1   35° 56’.979   014° 24’.261 

2   35° 57’.021   014° 24’.338 

3   35° 57’.046   014° 24’.318 

4   35° 57’.064   014° 24’.343 

5   35° 57’.078   014° 24’.309 

6   35° 57’.058   014° 24’.282 

7   35° 57’.069   014° 24’.226 

8   35° 56’.994   014° 24’.217 

 

Due to the above, owners of vessels that are moored or have a mooring within the area 

bounded by the imaginary line 1, 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 7, 8 and the intermediate coastline, are to 

remove these vessels, moorings and related ground tackle, by Monday 2nd October 

2023. 

 

Any vessels and moorings that are left in the area after the stipulated date will be 

removed at the expense of their owner.  No liability whatsover will be accepted by the 

Authority for any damage that may be caused while removing the said vessels and 

moorings. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Furthermore, mariners are reminded that it is prohibited to lay any moorings and ground 

tackle without the prior permission of the Authority and that approaches to marinas, 

terminals maneuvering areas and fairways are to be kept clear at all times.   

 

Failure to comply with the above directions may be subject to legal proceedings. 

 

Chart affected BA 177 




